
Acworth Cemetery Trustees Minutes, June 20, 2024 
 
Present: Trustees Claudia Istel, Lillie LeBlanc and Helen Frink.  
 
Minutes of May 16th meeting were approved.  
 
Invoice: We approved and signed for payment two mowing invoices from Mountainside Mowing: 
May,31, 2024: $1,020; June 6, 2024: $1,170. The chart at the end of these minutes shows funds 
remaining in our 2024 budget after payment of these invoices. 
 
Burials:  

Patricia Hall: June 1 in 12 x 12' lot I-7, north of where husband William Hall is buried.  
Richard Elsesser, cremains June 8; Old Part Hill Road cemetery, Lot K-4 or K-5. 
Mary Elsesser, granddaughter of Richard, Old Part Hill Road cemetery, Lot K-4 or K-5, next to uncle, 
Paul Elsesser. 
Lyle Balla and Matt Balla in lots purchased by Ruth and Ralph Balla; locations to be determined. 
 
Northeast corner: No progress. 
 
Corner markers: Ten sets of corner markers have been ordered from Keene Monument. Sexton 
Charley Brown has not yet listed plots needing corner markers.  
 
Record Keeping:  Helen Frink worked with Lorraine LaCasse to reconcile death records in Find A 
Grave with burial locations. 
 
2024 Meeting Dates: July 18, Aug. 15, Sept. 19, Oct. 17, Nov. 21. 
 
Cemetery Trustees 
Helen Frink, 603-863-4455, hfrink@keene.edu 
Claudia Istel: 603-338-8262, cistel79@gmail.com  
Lillie LeBlanc, 603-313-2268, lillie.leblanc1@icloud.com 
Sexton Charley Brown: 603-313-9843; cbz_drums@hotmail.com 
 

  Spent to Date Remaining Funds 

Tree Work $3,500 $2322.50 $1,177.50 

Monument repair $1,500   

Lawn care $16,500 $2,190 $14,310 

Miscellaneous   $250   

Survey work $500   

Corner markers 
$450 (cost is now 
$300/set) 

$2,500-$3,000  

Subtotals $22,700   

 Sexton’s stipend   

Less offsets from 
trust funds 

           0   

Total to be raised 
from taxes 

$22,700 + Sexton’s 
Stipend $3,000. 
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